
FAQ’s 
 

How will my 6th grader know what to do on the first day? 

To help ease the transition to middle school and introduce our incoming 6th graders to 
Evergreen, we will have a staggered start on the first day of school. 6th graders will start at the 
usual time of 8:25 and will participate in Welcome to Evergreen activities designed specifically 
for them. They will tour the school, meet their teachers, find their Where Everybody Belongs 
(WEB) group and enjoy activities to get to know each other. During this time, your student will 
also be able to ask questions and meet other students. Our 6th grade orientation helps 
students learn about being an Evergreen Eagle and feel more at ease about their first day of 
middle school. 

What about my 7th or 8th grader on the first day? 

7th and 8th graders will begin school at 10:55. Buses will pick students up 2.5 hours later than 
their originally scheduled time. They will have lunch and meet with all 6 class periods, each 
lasting approximately 30 minutes. 

Are masks required? 

Yes 

When will my student receive their schedule? 

On the first day of school! 

Where will my student eat lunch? 

We will have lunch tables set up with the students placed 3’ feet apart per state guidelines. 

Will there be athletics this year? 

YES! See what will be offered HERE. 

Is my student too sick for school? 

Please review these guidelines before sending your student to school.  

How do I report my student absent? 

If you need to report your student absent, please email our attendance secretary at 
EvergreenAttendance@lwsd.org or call 425-936-2321. 

What if my student is late? 

Students must sign in through the main office when they arrive. A parent/guardian can either 
email the attendance office or call the absentee line at 425-936-2321 to report absences. 

https://ems.lwsd.org/activities/athletics
https://www.lwsd.org/programs-and-services/health-services/too-sick-for-school
mailto:EvergreenAttendance@lwsd.org


Students do not need to bring in a note to have an absence excused. The school will determine 
if the late arrival is excused or unexcused based on the information given by the 
parent/guardian. 

What if my student needs to leave early? 

Parents/guardians must either email the attendance office on the day their student needs to be 
released early or call the absentee line at (425) 936-2321. The following information should be 
provided in email or by phone, (student first and last name, early dismissal time, and reason for 
early dismissal). Students do not need to bring in a note for early dismissal. The school will 
determine if the missed classes are excused or unexcused based on information given by the 
parent/guardian. 

 

 


